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July 22, 2009 

.Mr. Jeffrey M. Baker 
Tesoro Companies, Inc. 
3450 South 344th Way, Suite 201 
Auburn, WA 98001 

TERMINATION OF COVERAGE UNDER GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS 
FORMER FAST FUEL SITE 
11051 VICTORY BOULEVARD, CALIFORNIA (A-I SITE), (UST FILE NO. 916061625) 
(ORDER NO. R4-2005-0030, SERIES NO. 015, Cl-8907) 

Dear Mr. 'Baker: 

In our letter dated September 21, 2005, we informed you that the subject discharge is regulated 
under Order No. R4-2005-0030, Series No. 015, which specifies your Waste Discharge 
Requirements (WDR). 

In a letter dated July 13, 2009, you notified the Regional Board that the groundwater treatment 
system was shut down on August 21, 2008 following the completion of groundwater cleanup and 
you requested termination of the WDR. 

The monitoring results were provided to the Regional Board in quarterly monitoring reports. We 
have reviewed the data and concur with your plan to terminate the WDR. Since you plan to cease 
the injection of treated groundwater into groundwater aquifer and no longer need the WDR, the 
coverage under Board Order No. R4-2005-0030, Series No. 01 5 for the subject facility is hereby 
terminated effective on July 15, 2009. 

If you have any questions, please contact Dr. Rebecca Chou, Chief of Groundwater 
Permitting Unit, at (213) 620-6156. 

Sincerely, 

cc: Kristin Murillo, State Water Resources Control Board, UST Cleanup Fund 
Richard Slade, ULARA Watermaster 
Paul Ternatore, Haley & Aldrich, Inc. 
Jeff O'Keefe, State Department of Health Services 

California Environmental Protection Agency 
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Tesoro Companies, Inc. 
3450 South 344th Way, Suite 201 
Auburn, WA 98001 
2538968700 

13 July 2009 
File No. 36136-131 

Rebecca Chou 
RWQCB-Los Angeles Region 
320 W. 4th Street 
Suite 200 
Los Angeles, CA 900 13 

Subject: Termination of General WDR Permit, Order No. R4-2005-0030 

Dear Ms. Chou: 
( 

The purpose of this letter is to request the Regional Board terminate Tesoro Petroleum Inc.'s General 
WDR Permit enrollment for the following location: 

Facility Name: Former Fast Fuel Site 
Order No.: R4-2005-0030 
CI No.: 8907 
Facility ID: 4B198300015 

Justification for Permit Termination - The groundwater water treatment system was shutdown on August 
21, 2008. Three quarters of post treatment system shutdown monitoring showed no detection of methyl 
tertiary butyl ether (MTBE) above 5 pg/L in any groundwater extraction or offsite monitoring well. In a 
June 3, 2009 meeting Magdy Baiady of the California Regional Water Quality Control Board 
(CRWQCB) agreed that Tesoro could discontinue groundwater monitoring activities in all extraction and 
offsite monitoring wells and that the groundwater treatment system could be dismantled. 

Sincerely yours, 

Supervisor, Environmental 
Compliance & Remediation 
Tesoro Companies, Jnc. 
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